
 

 

 
22 Smith Street 
Tatura Victoria,  
Australia 3616                         

August 10, 2020 

Dear Australia 
Locked Bag, Australia 9999  
 
 
Dear Australia, 
 
It’s all you see on the news, it’s all around the globe. Coronavirus used to be small but now 
thousands have died, thousands have had it and thousands are in lockdown, including me.  
 
My name is Mary, I live in Victoria. I love it here but the virus is bad here so we are 
homeschooling for the second time. My room is small so I don’t enjoy learning as much as I do 
at school. I am not allowed to work outside my room because I like to sing and dance and make 
noise while I work. The first lockdown my parents could not stand my brother and mostly my 
sister complaining about me. So now I work in my small room and my small room only. I miss all 
my friends.  
 
Do you know what annoys me soo much? We went into lockdown for 6 weeks then we got to 
go back to school and just as I was getting back into the routine of school we had to go back 
into lockdown!!!!!!!!! 
 
I just want to be at school to see my friends plus it’s my birthday in a week and I can’t have a 
party and have grandparents over and I won’t be able to see my best friend, it’s going to be my 
first birthday without her.  
 
I really hope this virus goes but it’s not just going to disappear by itself.  
 
So, stay home, stay safe and remember we’re all in this together. 
 
From Mary Jones.     


